April 16,1986

SPECIAL MEETING - BLOCK GRANT

A legally advertised Public Hearing of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held Wednesday, April 16, 1986 at 8:00 p.m., at the Township Building, with Supervisor Andy Piccuta present.

Andy Piccuta opened the meeting by stating the purpose of the meeting was to hear comments and suggestions on the use of the Block Grant.

The meeting was then turned over to Steve Craig, who gave a little background concerning the purpose of the Block Grant. He explained that the block grant for 1985 was to be used for low to moderate income families to help with their sewer tap in fees, and front yard footage. He also stated that he has requested for the release of the funds. grant will partly be used for tap in fees and front yard footage. \$ 90,000.00 of the grant will be used for West Penn Metal Printing, to assist them in their pollution control problems. If West Penn does not get some kind of a loan to correct their pollution problems, they could be fined \$ 5,000.00 per month by the DER, therefore resulting in the closing of the plant. Applicants for the grant are to call the Court House and leave their name and number. are eligible the Court House will contact them. One more Public Hearing will take place before

Motion by Andy Piccuta to adjourn.

application will be taken.

Jusa H. Mace Teresa K. Peace

Secretary/Treasurer